
 
 

TO: Parks & Recreation Committee, Public Safety, & Township Board 

FROM: Deby Henneman, Township Coordinator 

DATE: April 9, 2025 

AGENDA ITEM TOPIC: Park Approval – KLAA Cross Country Championships – October 16, 2025 
East Park - BLACKOUT 

 Number of Supporting Documents:   1 Park Use Packet  

Requested Action 

Consider approval of the Park Use request for the KLAA Cross Country Championships, as outlined in 
application from Kensington Lakes Athletic Association & Hartland High School dated 2/24/25, for event 
to be held October 16, 2025 in East Park, confirming charges for both park fees and public safety, and for 
the Township Coordinator and Sgt. work with the applicant to finalize the details of the event.  

Approval should be contingent upon the following: 

• Recommended Hazard level of High by Public Safety 
• All required paperwork being submitted to the satisfaction of the Clerk’s office 
• A pre-event meeting with Public Safety no less than 2 weeks prior to the event 
• Approval of informational, directional, ADA and/or safety signage is allowed in areas outlined in 

the Park Use Policy 
• That the applicant covers the cost of additional portable toilets, extra cleaning of Township units, 

and a garbage dumpster, vendor to be arranged by Parks Coordinator 
• That the applicant arranges for volunteers 18+ to assist with parking and transporting ADA/Elderly 

spectators 

Background 

This is a repeat event to our parks which will occur on a Thursday during Football Season. It will require a 
park-wide Blackout which will displace Football and utilize all the parking in both East and West parks. 
Public Safety will be required due to the numbers estimated on the application and because of the 
pedestrians crossing on Merrill. We do not have a report on this event from 2024, however, I have been 
advised that it was way larger than had been originally anticipated, and more staff will be needed for 
this year’s event.  

The applicant will be charging an entry fee and expects around 1,500 participants/spectators throughout 
the day. I am attaching a copy of our layout map which shows anticipated parking spaces in all “lots.” 



 
 
Fees  

Fees charged last year were as follows: 

• Park Fees - $500 flat rate per TB 
• Public Safety - $1,246.91 (cost for 2 officers) 
• Portable Toilets - $770.00 

 

Motions 

4/2/25 - Public Safety has reviewed and set hazard level at High. Special use for the Public Safety fees 
would be appropriate to cover costs. 

3/25/25 - Parks & Recreation reviewed and recommended Public Safety set the hazard level for Park 
Fees and be reimbursed at cost for their services. In addition, they stated the applicant should reimburse 
the Township for costs of additional sanitary services. 

 

 

 

 














